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Summer School August 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I hope that you and your families are well and have been able to enjoy the summer break. 
Although there is a long way to go, we are hoping that the impact of Covid-19 will be much reduced this            
coming term and we can get back to a sense of normality and routine. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to welcome all new parents and carers to our school community, whether 
joining in Year 7, transferring schools, or joining our excellent Sixth Form. We are delighted that our                  
community continues to grow to now over 1300 students and as a staff body, cannot wait to restart our             
journey together.  
 
This will (hopefully!) be the first full academic year that students will complete since 2018-19 finished, 
and that means that even our Year 9 students begin this year having never had an uninterrupted year of           
education. Bearing this in mind, we want to try to ensure that we all get back into good routines and habits 
and we ask that you and your children do have a conversation about: 
 
 the expectations regarding uniform and Sixth Form dress code, as appropriate 
 the importance of attendance and how it linked to success 
 our behaviour guidelines 
 no use of social media and mobile telephones within school grounds. 

 
It is so helpful if parents and carers run through the systems with their children to aid their general                 
organisation and we genuinely appreciate all of your support. 
 
I am absolutely delighted to start this year as it will be the first full academic year since being appointed to 
post in February. I will however, be taking a very short leave of absence for paternity, as my wife gave birth to 
a beautiful baby boy last week.  
 
I cannot wait to welcome our children back and see them back in the classroom. Enjoy the weekend. 
 
God bless 
 

Mr Everett  

Principal 





 

 

COVID-19 Update 

School Uniform Reminder 

At Cardinal Wiseman we have very high standards for school uniform. 

The full uniform policy is on the school website or can be accessed using the following link: 

School Uniform Policy  

There are changes for this year to self-isolation if we do have positive cases in school: 
 
“From 16 August 2021, children under the age of 18 years old will no longer be required to self-isolate if they are 
contacted by NHS Test and Trace as a close contact of a positive COVID-19 case. Instead, children will be contacted 
by NHS Test and Trace, informed they have been in close contact with a positive case and advised to take a PCR test.  
 
We would encourage all individuals to take a PCR test if advised to do so. 18 year olds will be treated in the same way 
as children until four months after their 18th birthday, to allow them the opportunity to get fully vaccinated. At which 
point, they will be subject to the same rules as adults and so if they choose not to get vaccinated, they will need to          
self-isolate if identified as a close contact.” 
 
It is also worth noting that if there were a significant number of positive cases in school, the requirement to self-isolate 
could be re-introduced. 
 
Face coverings will generally no longer be required for pupils, staff and visitors, either in classrooms or in communal 
areas, although if your child would prefer to use one, that is absolutely fine. However, there are some circumstances 
where face masks will be needed, including on the school buses. 

https://cardinalwiseman.coventry.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2019/08/CW-School-Uniform-Policy-1.pdf
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Mrs Taylor (Head of Year 7) and Mr Alcott (Head of Key Stage 3) are thrilled to welcome our new 
Year 7 students as they begin their journeys at Cardinal Wiseman Catholic Secondary School. 
 
There will be a variety of exciting activities that will allow the children to settle in, including a fun 
activity called 'Mrs Taylor says' and an activity of reflection with our Chaplaincy Team. Students 
will also be given a full, in depth tour of the school and supported with understanding the              
operational elements of the school day.  
 
ALL students will be provided a complimentary meal on Tuesday 7 September only. 
 
Please be reminded that all students will need to complete and bring their “All About Me” book 
for their first day of school on Tuesday.  

Welcome Year 7! 

Mrs  Taylor 

Head of Year 7 

Mr Alcott           

Head of Key Stage 3 



Summer School 

We were thrilled to welcome many of our incoming Year 7 students to take part in our Transition 
Summer School Programme over the summer break.  
 
During the week the students experienced a snapshot of life at Cardinal Wiseman, where they          
enjoyed a hybrid of academic and enrichment sessions. These included becoming Crime Scene          
Investigators with the support of our Science team and creative fashion designers in Art. They also 
let off steam with the Guardian Ballers in some exciting games of basketball. 

 
 

Miss Seth, Operations Manager, said, "It was an absolute joy to witness first hand the thrill and      
excitement of our new Year 7 students over the week. For me, it was incredibly important that we 
were able to support each student and encourage them to make new friends and feel safe in their 
surroundings, as well as get to know some of their new teachers. Overall the week was a roaring    
success and I am very proud of the staff here at the school that made the week special and engaging - 
we cannot wait to see the students return to us next week!" 



 

Students at Coventry’s Cardinal Wiseman Catholic School celebrated some fantastic GCSE results 
this year. 
 
Among the individual success stories were Student Voice Team Leader, Madison Stafford, who 
achieved six grade 9’s and three grade 8’s and will now stay on at the sixth form to study                 
Chemistry, Biology, Maths and History.  
 
She said, “I’m really pleased with my results – I’ve worked very hard to achieve these and have 
been supported by every single one of my teachers, I appreciate them all so much.  
 
I’m really enjoying my role as Student Voice Team Leader which gives me the opportunity to       
gather student opinions about the school and look to make changes on their behalf, and I look    
forward to continuing this role in the Sixth Form. 
 
I’m really looking forward to A Levels – I hope to go into a career in science which influenced my 
choices.” 
 
Principal Mr Everett added, “Our Year 11 students have shown maturity and determination to 
achieve success and be the very best they can be. We are very excited that an increased number 
of our Year 11 students wish to remain as students at Cardinal Wiseman, and we look forward to 
their future achievements studying Level 3 qualifications at our Sixth Form.” 
 

GCSE Results 2021 



 

A Level Results 2021 

Cardinal Wiseman Catholic School is celebrating another successful year of A Level results. 
 
Richard Kingshott, Assistant Principal and Head of Sixth Form, said, “I would like to congratulate 
all of our students on their fantastic achievements. 
 
Their sixth form experience has been impinged by Covid, but they have shown determination,  
resilience and diligence and should be immensely proud of themselves. 
 
They have been equipped with the skills they need to succeed in their next steps and beyond, 
and we wish them the very best of luck for the future.” 
 
Individual success stories include Joe Davies. Joe achieved an A* in English Literature, an A in         
Photography and an A in Media Studies. He is going on to study Art and Design at Coventry          
University. Joe said, “I tried my hardest and expected some decent results, but I’m really 
shocked at what I have achieved. 
 
I’ve actually enjoyed working from home and I am now really looking forward to going to            
university and seeing where that takes me.” 
 



 
We look forward to welcoming all students, including our new cohort of Year 7 pupils,                        

back to school on Tuesday 7 September 2021. 

All students are expected to arrive promptly, ready to begin the new term at 8.50am on this day. 
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